

WHITEROSE AUTOGRASS CLUB COMMITTEE MEETING HELD AT THE ASHFIELD CLUB ON TUESDAY 25TH JUNE 2013 AT 8.00 PM

Present: Paul Glover (Chairman) Rosemary Glover (Treasurer)
Jasper Aspinall (Drivers Rep) Connor Aspinall (Drivers Rep)

Apologies: Hilary Bird, Trevor Frost, David Glover, Katie Lakin and Kevin Griffiths

Chairman's Report

PG reported from the NASA meeting on Saturday 22 June 2013. NASA Directors decided to change the ruling that defending champions had an automatic place at the Nationals. They have also decided to change the ruling that each club would automatically be given a place in each class at the Nationals and the rest being allocated pro rata. This was rejected by the Chairman and sent back to the board.

Treasurer

Financial Report was circulated.

Drivers Representatives

JA and CA raced at Sturton as stated in last minutes but they considered the track to be very rough and needed major work. The consensus of the meeting was that Sturton was a good club and they had been very good to Whiterose but the track let them down. JA said that with everything they had done for the club we should show some loyalty and not change the points meeting and let drivers attend if they want to. This should be reviewed at the AGM. This was agreed.

JA and CA said that they were drivers reps but drivers were not giving them any feedback. They said it should be put on the website that if any WR drivers had any problems at meetings, particularly WR points meetings, they should be contacted.

Any other business

- 1 PG suggested that all drivers racing at the Nationals (mens and ladies & juniors) should be given £20 to pay for their gate money as they were representing Whiterose. It was agreed.
- 2 HB sent a message that Luckspeed at York would be available to scrutineer any cars going to the Nationals and then if there is a problem the work can be sorted before arriving at the Nationals.
- 3 PG said that we have a stand at Thornes Park Vintage and Custom Car Show on Friday 5th July 2013. We have 2 junior cars and a class 8 for the stand but a saloon is needed and help is needed.
- 4 Rag said that helpers are needed at the War of the Roses meeting. Offers of help were given. Barbecue tickets are £3 this year as 50p is being given to the Pink Ribbon Charity.
- 5 RAG said that although comments had been made about the Presentation Evening, no-one had come up with a better suggestion and the deposit had been delayed too long already. It was the consensus of the meeting that the Presentation should be confirmed at the Encore and the deposit paid. They also agreed that the disco should be booked. Although RAG would not be available at the Presentation, help was offered.

Meeting finished at 9.20 pm.